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EDITORIAL

¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ƴŜǿǎ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŜŘƛǘƛƻƴΣ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻƳŜ 
exciting ideas from the new Parish Council chairman 
for improvements to the village, as well as the 
minutes of the Parish Council meeting.  If you would 
ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǊŘŜƴƛƴƎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ȅŜǘΣ 
please email me on the address below.

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ ƻǊ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ȅƻǳΩŘ 
like to see featured in the Messenger, in addition to 
all the usual articles, then please send me the 
information with pictures too if you can manage it. 
Send your contribution to the address below by the 
15th of the previous month.

Best wishes

Diana
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Monday

Toddlesongfor 0-4 years  - 09:30-11:30 - Salvation Army Hall

Tea and Toast 08:45 - Salvation Army Hall

WƻΩǎ Paracise1800 - 18.45 (see Ad) Village Hall

Jo's Fit4All club 18.45ς20.15 (See Ad.) Village Hall

Tuesday
ΨсмлΩ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƭǳō ς18:00-19:00 - Salvation Army Hall (term time only)

Carpet Bowls ς14:00 ςBaptist Church Hall (open to all)

Wednesday

Tea and Toast 08:45- Salvation Army Hall

Tai Chi 12.00-13.00 (martinfayers@yahoo.co.uk) Village Hall

Mini Movers 10-10.45 for 2-4 year olds in term time(josie@dancingsparkes.co.uk) Village Hall

Infant Dance Class 17.00-17.45 for Reception to Year 2 in term time (JosieSparkes) Village Hall

Zumba 18.15-19.15 £5 at the door (Josie Sparkes) Village Hall

Fitsteps19.45-20.30 £5 at the door (Josie Sparkes) Village Hall

Thursday Lunch Club at the Salvation Army ς12:00-13:00 ςopen to all

Friday
Zumba 9.15-10.15 £5 at the door (Josie Sparkes) Village Hall

Friday 21st Craft Club ς19:00 - Salvation Army Hall

Sunday
Services at 10.45am  and 18:00  (Family Service)

Daito RyuAiki Jujutsu 10.00-12.00 ( By Appt:DaitoRyuNorton@gmail.com) Village Hall

REGULARVILLAGEEVENTS

NORTONSALVATIONARMY

SundayServices 11am & 6pm
(Family service/Breakfast 7th ς10.45am)
Monday Tea & Toast 8.45 ς9.30am
ά                ToddlesongΩ фΦол-11.30am 

Tuesday ΨсмлΩ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƭǳō с-7pm
Thursday Lunch Club 12noon - open to all ages 
Friday 12th   Craft Club 7pm-9pm

¢Ƙƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ Ψ/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴΩ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǿƘŜƴ ƻǳǊ ƭŜŀŘŜǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ /ƭŀƛǊŜ 
CachelinΣ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ {! /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭƛǎǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ !ƴƎƭƛŀ 5ƛǾƛǎƛƻƴΦ ¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǿŀǊƳƭȅ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎΦ

Ψ.ƛƎ !ŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜΩ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ
{ƛȄ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ΨсмлΩ /ƭǳō ǎǇŜƴǘ ŀƴ ŀŎǘƛƻƴ ǇŀŎƪŜŘ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ {! Ψ.ƛƎ !ŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜΩ 
weekend which was held at Sheringham. It was a great opportunity to catch up with friends and also meet 
new people.

Summer Open-Air Services
5ŀǘŜǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǘƻ ōŜ ŦƛƴŀƭƛǎŜŘΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƻƴ ΨfacebookΩ ŦƻǊ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎΦ

For more information about services or events at the Army contact Captains Andrew & Jackie Jarroldon 
01359 240787.
Email: Andrew.jarrold@salvationarmy.org.uk/ Jackie.jarrold@salvationarmy.org.uk
Website: www.nortonsalvationarmy,co.uk 2
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ST. ANDREWΩSCHURCH
(Part of the Benefice of Pakenham, 

Norton & Tostock, with Great Ashfield, 
Hunston& Stowlangtoft)

Priest-in-Charge: Revd. Katherine Valentine 
Tel: 01359 235095 

Email: katherine@kavalentine.plus.com

Our beautiful and ancient church is open daily for 
visitors and for private prayer.

JULY 2019

7th                8am       Holy Communion
9.30am for 10am family@church

at Pakenham - Running the 
Race!
14th               6pm       Evensong
21st                 11am      Morning Prayer                                          
28th            9.30am      Family Communion

9.30am for 10am  -{ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ tŀƪŜƴƘŀƳ
Breakfastyrefreshments & Crafts available from 9.30am  This 
service on the first Sunday of every month is run by the whole 
benefice and is the opportunity for all our villages and families to 
join together in worship and get to know each other. 
Look out for the invitation coming through your door!

SUNDAY 7TH JULY - RUNNING THE RACE
SUNDAY 4TH AUGUST - BRING A BIBLE

3

Norton Coffee Morning
Weds 10th July 10.30am- 12noon

The next coffee morning for the summer is at Crawley Hall, Woolpit Rd, the home of Thelma and David 
Howes.  Come and enjoy a coffee/tea with old friends and make some new ones too! All welcome.

NORTON PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

I am writing to you as the newly elected Chairman of the Parish Council. Six councillors were elected 
unopposed at the May election and we have been fortunate to have co-opted three additional people to make 
up the full Council. I have been on the Council for the past three years but before that I was Chairman for six 
years. It is my intention to produce a Council action plan to cover the next four years. During our first meetings 
we have produced several ideas which will help to improve the village in the future. One idea, from Steve 
Sadler, Vice Chairman, is the creation of a fantastic recreational facility for the village. Steve has a small train, 
which is powered by electricity and can pull carriages. At present, the plan is to run the train, which will be 
free, through the woodland to the side of the recreation playing field. There are of course several issues we 
have to finalise but we are confident that this can be achieved this year. I have recently, successfully negotiated 
with the Fields First Trust, to have permission to proceed with this venture. We will keep you up to date with 
this plan in future. It is my intention to write a regular slot in the Messenger to keep residents up to date with 
Council developments. For instance, we are working closer with the Village Hall Management Committee to 
give them greater support, for what is a major community asset in our village. In addition, I would like to see 
greater efforts to curb speed in the village and we will be reviewing this topic. If you have any ideas which you 
feel would benefit Norton Village, then please contact me on 07808236860 or email: 

etchellsbutler@btinternet.com

David Etchells-Butler

Chairman Norton Parish Council
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FANCY AN ALLOTMENT?

I am writing this article to highlight to residents of Norton that we do have a large space of land which is used 
for allotments. The first question is, where are the Norton allotments? This is a good question as many 
residents do not even know that we do have them. If you drive or walk down Heath Road you will eventually 
get to the sharp bend which takes you up to Tostock. At the bend there is a bungalow to your right and to the 
left of the bungalow there is a track which you can drive down. After some 30 metres you will see the 
allotment space immediately to your right. Recently, the unused space has been ploughed and cleared. 
Currently, we have a small band of very enthusiastic residents, who have plots where they grow a very wide 
range of vegetables. I have had a plot for about 10 years and have enjoyed every minute. There is nothing 
better than fresh locally grown vegetables straight from the ground and into the cooking pot. The allotments 
are owned by the Norton Charity Trust, which is administered by Jill Rowland. The rent for the plot is very 
reasonable and the plot size can be catered for your particular needs. There has never been such a good time 
to come and select an allotment for yourself. If you are interested in having an allotment then please contact 
me and I can discuss any questions you might have.

David Etchells-Butler ( 07808236860 )

NEW PARISH COUNCILLORS, MINUTES OFMEETING ANDAUDIT

Chairman:
Mr. David Etchells-Butler, Tel: 01359 231673  Email: etchellsbutler@btinternet.com

Vice-Chairman
Mr. Steven Sadler, Tel 01359 230310 

Councillors
Mr. Brian Aket, Tel: 01359 232025    E-mail: aket@btinternet.com
Ms. Lesley Paris, Tel: 01359 232704 E-Mail: lesley.paris@hotmail.co.uk
Mrs. Teresa Long, Email:  tickynailon@gmail.com
Mr. Robert Lenko, Email: robert.lenko@me.com
Mr. Michael Thorpe Tel: 01359 231755 Email: mikethorpe48@hotmail.com
Mr. Richard BelhamEmail: richard@jubileefinance.co.uk
Mr. Charles Fakes Tel: 01359 760344 Email: charles.fakes@besttravel.co.uk

Clerk:  Mrs. Jillian Rowland, WillowbrookCottage, AshfieldRoad, Norton, IP31 3NN
Tel: 01359 240915   E-mail: nortonparishclerk@outlook.com

Mid Suffolk District Councillors
Mr. Harry Richardson, Email: harold.richardson@midsuffolk.gov.uk
Mrs. Wendy Turner, Email: wendy.turner@midsuffolk.gov.uk

County Councillor
Mrs. Jane Storey, Tel: 01359 240555    E-Mail:  jane.storey@councillors.suffolkcc.gov.uk

mailto:etchellsbutler@btinternet.com
mailto:aket@btinternet.com
mailto:lesley.paris@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:tickynailon@gmail.com
mailto:robert.lenko@me.com
mailto:nortonparishclerk@outlook.com
mailto:harold.richardson@midsuffolk.gov.uk
mailto:wendy.turner@midsuffolk.gov.uk
mailto:jane.storey@councillors.suffolkcc.gov.uk
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NORTONW.I.

If there is one subject which engages the British public most frequently it is THE WEATHER! So at our June 
meeting our President, Jane Williams, gave us a very comprehensive talk about this very subject. She started by 
showing us the orientation of the world, how it is tipped at an angle of 23.5 degrees and how the British Isles 
are placed in relation to this angle. Our weather is largely dominated by the sea and its temperature which 
ǎǳǊǊƻǳƴŘǎ ǳǎΦ !ƭǘƘƻǳƎƘΣ ŦƻǊ ŜȄŀƳǇƭŜΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ƭŀǘƛǘǳŘŜ ŀǎ [ŀōǊŀŘƻǊ ƛƴ /ŀƴŀŘŀΣ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ 
have the sea influence on their weather it is much colder. Jane also talked about the weather forecasters 
favourite item, the jet stream, and how that also affects us, depending on where it is flowing at any time. Britain 
also sits on the edge of two main weather regions so that also influences the weather. We talked about 
thunderstorms, tornadoes, cyclones and hurricanes, thankfully some of these we do not have and the hot topic 
of the day, climate change. This will in due course affect us all worldwide, and is indeed already doing so in 
many parts of the world, including Britain. No doubt we shall continue to talk about the weather, I think it is in 
our blood.

Our July meeting will be held on the first of the month and is one to which we all look forward as it is usually 
ƘŜƭŘ ƛƴ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊΩǎ ƎŀǊŘŜƴΣ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ǇŜǊƳƛǘǘƛƴƎΣ ƻǊ ƛƴŘƻƻǊǎ ƛŦ ƴƻǘΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŜ ǎƘŀƭƭ ōŜ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ !ƴƴƛŜ 
[ŜƛƎƘǘƻƴΩǎ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ŀƴŘ ƘƻǇƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƴƛŎŜ ŘŀȅΦ Lƴ ǘƘŜ ƳŜŀƴǘƛƳŜ ŀƴ ƻǳǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ǊƻǎŜǎ ŀǘ tŜǘŜǊ Bealesin 
Attleboroughis being planned. Visitors and new members always welcome at our regular meetings on the first 
Monday of the month at the Baptist Chapel hall at 2pm. Further details from our Secretary Val Ford, 01359 
233320. Helen Taylor.

VILLAGE NOTICES
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VILLAGE LITTER PICK

Once again there will be a litter pick to improve 
our village.

4th August 2019 at 10am

Meet in car park at the Village Hall.

All welcome.

Contact Steven Sadler (01359 230310)for more 
information



DOWN OUR STREET

¢Ƙƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘ L ŀƳ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ŀ ƭƻƻƪ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ΨhŘŘ CŜƭƭƻǿǎΩ ƻŦ bƻǊǘƻƴ.

The earliest Guilds in England can be traced back to the 8th century and followed the establishment of 
the Christian Church in Britain, which advocated setting up local fraternities for mutual support and 
protection. These guilds were sworn brotherhoods that had binding oaths to support one another in 
times of adversity and back one another in trade ventures alongside with their philosophical and 
ceremonial role. Meetings involved proper decorum and wearing of regalia such as chains of office, 
special robes and so on. They have elaborate initiation ceremonies in which apprentices who join go 
through a step-by-ǎǘŜǇ άƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƻǊȅ ǊƛǘŜǎέ ƛƴǘŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘŜŀŎƘ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƘŜ ƳȅǎǘŜǊƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŎǊŜǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘǊŀŘŜΣ 
moral principles, and to ascend them into hierarchy within the association. Apprentices were the 
ǘǊŀƛƴŜŜǎΣ CŜƭƭƻǿǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǿŀƎŜ ŜŀǊƴŜǊǎ ƻǊ ϥƧƻǳǊƴŜȅƳŜƴϥ όǿƘƛŎƘ ŎƻƳŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ [ŀǘƛƴ ǘŜǊƳ ŦƻǊ ϥŘŀȅΩ ŀǎ 
they were paid by the day), the Masters  (experts) were the bosses and owners of businesses. Each guild 
was headed by a Grand Master whose role included judging the completion of training by the 
Apprentices, each of whom had to submit a sample of their work, a Masterpiece, to the Grand Master to 
prove their skill. By the 13th century, Trade Guilds had been established in every city, town and village in 
the country. Guild meetings were usually held in churches, but more prosperous Guilds began building 
their own Guild Halls for their meetings and feasts. 

In 1545, when Henry VIII broke free from Rome, all the material property of the Guilds was confiscated by 
the Crown because of their integral connection with the Roman Catholic church. With the loss of their 
ŀǎǎŜǘǎΣ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭƭȅ ōŀǎŜŘ DǳƛƭŘ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ǿŀǎ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŦŀƛƭΦ {ƻƳŜ ŀŘŀǇǘŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ΨCǊŜŜƳŀǎƻƴǎΩ ŀƴŘ 
ƻǘƘŜǊǎ Ψ¢ƘŜ /ƛǘȅ ƻŦ [ƻƴŘƻƴ [ƛǾŜǊȅ /ƻƳǇŀƴƛŜǎΩ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ¢ƘŜ aŜǊŎƘŀƴǘ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊǎΣ DƻƭŘǎƳƛǘƘǎ ŀƴŘ {ƪƛƴƴŜǊǎΣ 
ŜǘŎΦ IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ŀǎ ŜŀǊƭȅ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ мсллΩǎΣfellowsor journeymenfrom various crafts and guilds formed their 
ƻǿƴ ŦǊŀǘŜǊƴƛǘƛŜǎ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ άƧƻǳǊƴŜȅƳŜƴ ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴǎέΣto defend their collective interests against the 
ƳƻƴƻǇƻƭȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎǳƛƭŘ άaŀǎǘŜǊǎέ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŦƻƻŘΣ ƭƻŘƎƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ƎǳƛŘŀƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ 
travelled in search for work. As compared with the craft guilds, these associations usually consisted of 
άfellowsέ ŀƴŘ άŀǇǇǊŜƴǘƛŎŜǎέ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘƛƴƎ ƴǳƳŜǊƻǳǎ ŎǊŀŦǘǎ ƻǊ ǘǊŀŘŜǎ ςan άƻŘŘέ mixture of tradesmen or 
ΨOddfellowsΩΦ 

During the closing years of the 18th century, when the French Revolution was in progress, suspicions 
about the motives of the Oddfellows and other societies reached fever pitch and penal laws were passed 
that meant membership of a society like the Oddfellows was a criminal offence.
¢ƘŜ ΨƎŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎǎ ƻŦ ƻǊŘƛƴŀǊȅ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩ ǿŜǊŜ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŜŘ ŀ ǘƘǊŜŀǘ ŀƴŘ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ 
Oddfellows developed schemes to protect themselves and their members. Passwords were introduced 
for meetings and members could only be introduced by existing members who knew and trusted them, 
which usually meant close family and friends only.
An Act of Parliament was passed suppressing 'all societies which administer oaths and correspond by 
signs and passwords'. To make this effective the Government employed spies and informers to infiltrate 
lodge meetings to gain evidence for magistrates of illegal activities.
Lƴ муопΣ ŦŀǊƳ ǿƻǊƪŜǊǎ ƛƴ ²Ŝǎǘ 5ƻǊǎŜǘ ŦƻǊƳŜŘ ŀ ǿƻǊƪŜǊǎΩ ǳƴƛƻƴ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŎƻǳƭŘ ƴƻǘ ōŜŀǊ ȅŜǘ ƳƻǊŜ Ŏǳǘǎ ǘƻ 
their pay. Some fought back by smashing the new threshing-machines, but this brought harsh 
punishments. Unions were lawful and growing fast, but six leaders of the union were arrested and 
ǎŜƴǘŜƴŎŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŜǾŜƴ ȅŜŀǊǎΩ ǘǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀ for taking an oath of secrecy. A massive protest 
swept across the country. Thousands of people marched through London and many more organised 
petitions and protest meetings to demand their freedom. They were pardoned in 1836 and returned to 
9ƴƎƭŀƴŘ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ муот ŀƴŘ муофΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ōŜŎŀƳŜ ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ΨTolpuddleaŀǊǘȅǊǎΩΦ
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The Independent Order of Oddfellows Manchester Unity Friendly Society Limited, also called the Manchester 
¦ƴƛǘȅ ƻŦ hŘŘŦŜƭƭƻǿǎΣ ŎŀƳŜ ƛƴǘƻ ŜȄƛǎǘŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ мумл ŀƴŘ ƎǊŜǿ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǊƎŜǎǘ ΨCǊƛŜƴŘƭȅ {ƻŎƛŜǘȅΩ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ 
On Tuesday, July 25th, 1843, The Norton Lodge, number 3571 formed and was named άHand of CharityέΦ

Photo 1) Taken from an old colour postcard, this shows the Oddfellows Coat of Arms with their motto Ψ!aL/L¢L! 
!ahw 9¢ ±9wL¢!{Ω which stands for ΨCwL9b5{ILtΣ [h±9 !b5 ¢w¦¢IΩΦ
tƘƻǘƻ нύ ¢ƘŜ ŎƻǾŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ IŀƴŘ ƻŦ /ƘŀǊƛǘȅ [ƻŘƎŜΩǎ !ƴƴǳŀƭ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ {ƘŜŜǘ ŦƻǊ 5ŜŎ мфофΦ
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The Lodge was based at óThe Dogô in the early days and contemporary newspaper reports show 

that the 2 nd Anniversary Meeting was held on Monday, 28th April 1845. Members of the 

Oddfellows processed from Dog Corner to St Andrewôs Church, óheaded by the Woolpit Band, 

which much enlivened the scene and caused a vast assembly of spectators from the 

surrounding parishes, and a great number followed them to churchô. Dr Thomas Barsham was 

the President of The Lodge and Rev Dr Aldersey Dicken gave the address to the members from 

Ecclesiastes Ch 11 v 9.

You who are young, be happy while you are young, and let your heart give you 

joy in the days of your youth. Follow the ways of your heart and whatever 

your eyes see, but know that for all these things God will bring you into 

judgment. 



Photo 3) Dr.Thomas Barsham. Surgeon of Norton.    Photo 4) Rev. A Dicken D.D., Rector of Norton.
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At three oôclock about 50 brethren and friends sat down to an excellent dinner provided by the 

host Smith of óThe Dogô, in a room appropriately decorated for the occasion. It was stated that the 

Bury District had 36 Lodges and over 15,000 members and that numbers were increasing rapidly.

However, we need to remember that Oddfellows remained an illegal organisation right up to 1850, 

at which time some Members of Parliament still expressed concerns about the capabilities of the 

Oddfellows to ferment trouble because it had organised groups of people in all major towns and 

cities across the country.

The appeal of the Oddfellows arose because there was no Welfare State or National Health 

system, meaning that if a man was injured at work, there was no income for his family or help 

with doctorôs fees. If he died, there was no help with funeral costs or aid for his widow and 

dependants and of course, there was no Old Age Pension! Oddfellows filled this important place in 

peopleôs lives for a modest subscription and did not acknowledge wealth, rank or social status of 

its members but was there to benefit the lives of humanity. It encouraged happiness and 

prosperity through thrift, sobriety and self -respect. 

Numbers grew rapidly and by 1893 (the jubilee year) there were 320 members and the Lodge had 

long since moved across from óThe Dogô to the club room attached to the óPlumberôs Armsô. The 

anniversary was held on Mr Rolfeôs meadow and there were fairground rides powered by steam 

engines, marquees, (including a large one for the luncheon), sports, shooting galleries and fruit, 

vegetable and flower shows with prizes. My own great grandfather was an honorary member. One 

object of particular interest that morning was a large cart drawn by a single horse, in which, amid 

profuse decoration stood a woman in ówidowôs weedsô, holding a baby in her arms and surrounded 

by three girls of varying ages. The representation being intended to personify the objects and 

usefulness of the Lodge. The event was photographed by William Spanton.

In 1911, the Oddfellows protected so many people in Britain that when the government set up the 

National Insurance Act, they used the Oddfellows' actuarial tables to work out the level of 

contribution and payment required. 

After the Second World War, many of the Oddfellows' key administrators were sought to run the 

fledgling Welfare State and National Health Service, because most people viewed friendly societies 

as being integral to health and welfare provision in the UK. Since 1948 the Society has continued 

to offer its members this unique mix of social involvement, care and support and financial 

benefits.
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Photo 4) A newspaper clipping of the Oddfellows and Legion. Possibly in The Street near Dog Corner?

Mr William Parsons wearing his Chain of Office. He was Olive ²ƻǊŘƭŜȅΩǎŦŀǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ 5ŀǾƛŘΩǎ ƎǊŀƴŘŦŀǘƘŜǊΦ 

Thanks to him for sharing this photo and Photos 3 & 4.

If anyone has any interesting memories of the Oddfellows please contact David Burt. 

bg55599@hotmail.com


